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Przybylski Press
Welcome Back to School Edition

Parents and students can get to know me and our classroom at missprzybylski.weebly.com
Dear Parents and Fourth Grade Students,

     Maconce Elementary is a great place to be! I am looking forward to a rewarding and successful year of learning new things, becoming better thinkers, and working together to build a caring classroom community. One way to ensure this is to keep the lines of communication open. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. Probably the best way to contact me is through email. I am able to check email throughout the day and can usually reply fairly quickly, mprzybylski@abs.misd.net. My voice mail is 7444, if I am unavailable, please leave a voice mail message and your call will be returned during a break, after school, or the next day. 
     
I have had the privilege of teaching children since for the past 31 years. I began teaching kindergarten and preschool in Big Rapids, Michigan. Then I moved to Memphis, Michigan where I taught second grade for seven years. This is my twenty first year in Anchor Bay Schools where I have taught kindergarten, third, fourth, and fifth grades. I have a Bachelors degree from Central Michigan University, a Masters degree from Nova Southeastern University, as well as additional graduate hours from Oakland University in the area of reading. 
My style of teaching is one where I take the best pieces from the many different programs, curriculums and philosophies that I have been exposed to throughout my career and select what matches the needs of the learners in front of me. I believe that it is my job to meet the varied needs of all the students in my classroom. Besides being a teacher, I also continue to be a learner, studying ways to improve my teaching. 
I enjoy talking with parents. Please do not hesitate to ask questions, express concerns or to let me know what I am doing that is working well for you and your child.

Warmly,

Mary Ann Przybylski (pronounced priz-bill-ski) 
   Classroom Supplies
   I have provided children with any items they did not bring. I will have a donation list for things we just
   need a few of at the Maconce Open House Tuesday, September 10 from 6:00-7:00. 

Classroom Community

One of the most important goals I will work towards accomplishing with the students over the first few months is establishing a classroom community. In order for each child to reach their highest potential, the classroom needs to be a caring environment where the teacher and children support and encourage one another in the learning process. This can be accomplished through our Behavior Management Plan, Character Development Activities and Team Building Games. 
Behavior Management Plan

I believe that clear expectations, practicing those expectations, positive reinforcement, and self-management are the best form of classroom management.  I believe that each child is responsible for the behavior they choose to have in class. I will spend the first several weeks going over rules and procedures with the students to minimize any questions of what is expected. I will be consistent and as fair as possible with all the students. In my classroom, fair is not always equal because what one student needs to be successful may be very different from what another student needs. 
Rules: Under each behavioral theme I have listed the ways we are trying to achieve that area of good behavior in our classroom so the students have a better understanding of what is expected. We also talk about the Golden Rule: treat others as you would want to be treated. Throughout the year, we will be discussing ways to deal with conflict, act responsibly, work cooperatively, and be respectful towards others.  
WE ARE MACONCE BEARS







 Be responsible

    Encourage others

       Always do your best

    Respect everyone

  Show bear pride
Be Responsible

You are responsible for what you say and do.

Be trustworthy.

Be safe.

Be prepared to learn.

Complete and turn in all of your work on time.

Take care of belongings, classroom, and school.

Encourage Others

Give compliments.

Offer help.

Use positive talk.

Think positively about others.

Give gifts of encouragement.

Have a classmate’s back.

Always Do Your Best

Do your Personal Best!

Use positive self talk.

Challenge yourself.

Be on your way to the next goal

Respect Everyone

Treat people awesome.

Be an active listener.

Use words to solve problems.

Keep our classroom gossip free.

Manners matter.

Follow directions the first time they are given.

Show Bear Pride

Never give up.

Show PRIDE in your work.

Take care of yourself.

Believe in yourself (be yourself).

Be a role model.

Be BRAVE!
Classroom Guidelines and Procedures
Homework
Students who do not complete daily assignments at school will need to take them home to complete in order to turn them in the next day. Also, our new math program, Bridges, has some activities that students will be doing at home. Your child will be taking part in a 30 Book Challenge this year. Some of the reading will be done at home. Otherwise, I will not be sending home many assignments that are just for the sake of homework. If a child is not able to complete an assignment on time due to a special event or illness, I must have a note or the assignment will be counted as late. Excuses for homework being incomplete/late should be rare. 
Parents play an important role in making homework a positive experience for their children. Therefore, I ask that parents make homework a top priority, provide necessary supplies, and a quiet homework environment, set a daily homework time/routine, provide praise and support, not let children avoid homework, and please contact me if a problem is noticed or your child is spending a great deal of time on homework.
Daily Folder

Each student is being provided a daily/homework plastic folder. Students will be required to carry the folder to and from school daily. The folder will be used as an organization tool for the students. Please check your child’s folder nightly for any notes and corrected work.  As students complete daily work at school they will place it in their daily folder in the RETURN TO SCHOOL side. This is so you can review their work before they turn it in the next day to be graded. Please do not remove work from the RETURN TO SCHOOL side. Work in the KEEP AT HOME side should already have been graded and can be removed from the folder. 
I expect students to do their personal best job on all their work. I expect assignments to be neat, not sloppy.  I expect students to do the work on their own and only ask for help after they have given it their best effort.  I expect that all assignments will be turned in on time.

Absences
If your child is absent from school due to illness or vacation, a packet of their missed work will be put together for them to complete upon their return to school.  The student will have the same number of days to complete the work as the number of days missed (for example: three days absent, three days to complete work.)

Breakfast, Lunches and Snacks

Breakfast: The school district has received a grant to provide all students with free breakfast daily. Please talk with your child if they eat breakfast at home and you do not want them eating a second breakfast at school. 
Lunch: Lunches are available through the school, a lunch menu is provided by the district monthly and on the district website. Families are encouraged to pay ahead for lunches. Each student has an online account that keeps track of deposits and charges. 
Snack: Students who eat breakfast at school eat around 8:45. I also offer children a snack time around 10:30. The purpose of snack is to provide needed nutrition to help student’s brains perform more efficiently. If a student would like to participate in snack time, the food must be nutritional. Also, students will continue working while eating so I have asked them not to bring anything messy. Snack time is optional for students. 
Water Bottles

Students may bring a water bottle to keep on their desk. This is only for plain water not juice, sports drinks or vitamin water or powdered drink mixes. I have let them know that they must take their water bottle home each day to be washed. Please be sure the container does not leak or tip over easily.
Birthdays

Please feel free to send a special treat on or around your child’s birthday.  If your child has a summer birthday, the student can choose a day during the school year to celebrate.  A good option is the sixth month mark from their actual birth date. If you choose to celebrate on a different date than their birth date, please send a note so I will know ahead of time for planning purposes. After all emergency cards are returned I should be aware of any dietary restrictions or food allergies children have. I will communicate this in a future newsletter.
Medications
If your child is taking any type of medication, please check with the office for the correct procedure. I am not allowed to administer any medication to students. Also, a student carrying medication of any type with them or in their backpack/locker must have it approved through the office. 
